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http://www.birchbayleisurepark.com/events-calendar/newsletters/


 2 

 



 3 

 
Park Directory & Informational Phone Numbers 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018-2019 

President           Bill Grant 

Vice President            Syd Hughes 

Secretary            Richard Shore 

Treasurer           Susan Stuart 

Rules and Regulations/By-Laws         Syd Hughes 

Grounds & Maintenance         Karilee Green 

Entertainment & Recreation         Rhonda Robinson 

Public Relations/Communications     Dave McRae 

 

APPOINTMENTS 

Transfer Secretary   Sharon Ingham 

Recording Secretary   Jan Faulkner 

Nominating Committee Chair  Jan Faulkner 

Nominating Committee Vice-Chair 

 

CIRCLE REPRESENTATIVES 

Circle Rep Chair         Kirk Pickering 

 

LEISURE PARK STAFF 

General Manager      Don Brown     360-961-3243 

Office Manager         Shelly Pettit    360-961-0788 

Office Staff   Betty Troup 

    Jennifer Timmreck 

PT Maintenance Tech  Ken Perrin 

Maintenance Tech  Steven Powers 

Maintenance Tech  Ruth Brown 

PT Maintenance Tech  Brad Benard 

Custodian   Tammy Alexander 

Seasonal Staff   Tristen Alexander  

Security Staff   Vernon Billing 

    Matt Koker 

After Hours Security Cell # 360-961-5424 

 

 

 

    

      DOG OWNERS 

       PLEASE NOTE 

“Doggie Walks” are provided on 

Mainline & Meadow Roads. Dogs 

must be on a leash at all times when 

off your site. The fine for failing to 

clean up after your pet is $50.00 USD 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

 

May 15th – Sept 10th    7 days/wk     9am to 5pm 

Sept 11th – May 14th        7 days/wk   10am to 4pm 

 

 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

 

Leisure Park Administration Center  360-371-7122 

U.S. Douglas Border   360-332-8661 

U.S. Peace Arch Border   360-332-6318 

Canadian Border    800-461-9999 

Peace Arch Hospital (White Rock)  604-531-5512 

St. Joseph’s Hospital (Bellingham)  800-541-7209 

Red Tide Hotline    800-562-5632 

Fire/Aid/Police*    911 

 

 *B.C. Cell Phones Call 360-676-6711 NOT 911 

 

Leisure Park Email: birchbayleisurepark@comcast.net 

Leisure Park Website: www.birchbayleisurepark.com 

 

 

POOL HOURS 

 

POOL OPENS:  May 17th – Friday thru Sunday 

   (Holiday Mondays) 

POOL OPENS DAILY: June  – 8:00 am to 10:00 pm 

POOL LAPPERS:  8:00 am to 9:00 am 

AQUASIZE:  9:00 am to 10:00 am 

ALL SWIM:  10:00 am to Noon 

   1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

   5:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

ADULT SWIM:  Noon to 1:00 pm 

   4:00 pm to 5:00 pm 

TEEN SWIM:  9:00 pm to 10:00 pm 

 

Pool attendants are not lifeguards. 

 

Rec Tags, bath house key and showers are required for 

entry to pool. 

 

Adults must accompany children under 13 years of age 

into the pool to ensure their safety. 
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Bill Grant - President, BBLP Board of Directors 

With the May long weekend there is a sense that summer has officially started and 
here in the Park that certainly is the case. The pool was open, Caesar Sunday was a 
success and there were some interesting discussions at the Town Hall meeting. 
 
Members are busy getting their sites ready for another season of relaxation, fun with 

friends and making new friends. Please remember to obey the 5 MPH speed limit in the Park.  Of all 
the rules we have, this one seems to be the one that is not adhered to the most and it can result in the 
worst kind of accident.  You will hear this mantra throughout the summer and it is one that needs to 
be heard and followed. 
 
After a long, long time and following all the procedures set out by the federal, state and county 
regulations the Park has finally received the Shoreline Permit allowing us to move forward with the 
repairs to the drainage pipe at the front of the Park.  We will be making repairs as soon as we can 
schedule work with the contractor. 
 
As many of you know we will only be accepting US money for events held in the Park.  At the Town 
Hall meeting it was discussed with some people thinking it was inconvenient to go to the bank to get 
US dollars while others said it is no different than if you went to England or Mexico and had to get 
local currency to purchase goods.  For the Park there is administrative costs associated with taking the 
money to Canada, as US banks do not take Canadian coins.  
 
To make it easier for members, the Board decided you can make payments for events at the Park 
office and the charge will be added to your account.  The only thing we cannot do is sell any tickets 
for things like 50/50 and prize draws tickets.  
 
The garbage and recycling program in the Park is not working.  The majority of members follow the 
rules but as soon as a member puts something in a bin that is not designated for that bin, the bin is 
now considered contaminated by the recycling company and we then pay garbage collection rates 
which is $55 more per pickup.   
 
Recycling is done differently in Washington from what we are used to in BC.  We will need to decide 
if we stop the recycling program and just go with a garbage program as that is what is happening 
now.  This will increase our garbage costs by about $3,000 per year.  The reality is the program is not 
working since all members do not follow the rules.  An example of this occurred when a member was 
up at the dump and put metal into the correct bin and then threw in some glass bottles.  We had a staff 
member at the dump monitoring things and he mentioned this to the member and the member said, 
“It’s no big deal its just a few bottles” and because of that the bin was now contaminated.  Only we 
members can control this, so if it continues we will make the decision to stop the program as we are 
not following anyway.  
 
We have implemented a new office and operations software program.  All maintenance and project 

work done in the Park starts with a work order in the system.  Please remember that if you need 

something done by Park staff, call the office to get the job into the system so it is not forgotten.  This 

may mean that staff cannot stop what they are assigned to do that day to do that “quick” job that turns 
out to be more effort than expected.  We will still do the work, we just need to be better planned so 

scheduled repairs and inspections are completed on time. 

Bill Grant 
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Richard Shore - Secretary, BBLP Board of Directors 

First, I want to thank those members who attended the Town Hall Meeting on 
Monday May 20. 
 
The Board appreciates member input, which assist the Board in planning for the 
future of the Park. 
 
In this regard we received much input, which appears to be divided, on the US 
Dollar only policy that the Board introduced for events. The Board heard that one 
of the main concerns is that not everyone carries US cash for a weekend trip to the 
Park relying on their credit cards for necessary purchases. Given the feedback at 
the Town Hall Meeting, we are working with the Park office staff to develop a 
process whereby members can purchase tickets or vouchers in advance of events 
from the office and have this charged to a members account. We are considering a 
$10 minimum amount, which would be non- refundable, and any accounts are 
payable within 60 days or with a member’s next assessment, whichever is the 
lessor period of time. 
 
We hope that this will address many of the members concerns and relieve some of 
the burden on event coordinators. 
 
Details will be posted as soon as they are available. 
 
Here is looking forward to another great summer. 
 
Richard Shore 
Secretary 
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Susan Stuart - Treasurer, BBLP Board of Directors 

Treasurer/Finance Report  
  
2nd Assessment and Notices On May 20th, the Board approved the 2nd 
2019 Assessment which is set at $905.00USD and payable by June 28th, 
2019.  At this level, which is the same as the 1st Assessment, we anticipate 

we will come close to a breakeven position for the year while providing the necessary funds 
to keep the park operating at the level we believe the membership expects.  This is of course 
provided there are no unexpected events.   As has been past practice, a summary of the 
revised budget is included with the Assessment Notice.   It should be noted that dues 
collected will represent approximately 93% of the monies anticipated to be raised in 2019.    
  
The 2nd Assessment Notices were emailed during the last 7 days of May.  For those 
members that have not provided email addresses and continue to receive the Assessment 
Notices by mail, if you have not received your package by June 7th, please contact the office 
to confirm we have the correct mailing address on file and to confirm what your amount due 
is.  
  
The correspondence sent included information on your assessment, the November 2018 to 
April 2019 electrical billing, and any other outstanding amounts for item such as, but not 
limited to, propane, dirt, gravel, parcels, etc.  If you have an amount on account that reduces 
the amount otherwise payable this will also be reflected in the documentation received.   
When it doubt, please simply contact the office to confirm your amount due so you can make 
whatever arrangements are necessary to have that amount received by and recorded as 
deposited to our UMPQUA bank account before closing on June 28, 2019.  
  
Regardless of your chosen payment type, please make sure you include both your site # and 
your surname when making the payment.  This is especially important when using other 
locations than the Blaine branch, and even more so when the bank is outside Whatcom 
County.  If you are making payment by cash, please take the additional step of contacting our 
office to let them know the amount paid and date.    
  
So, how did we do in 2018?    A copy of the 2018 financial statements will be provided to the 
members as part of the AGM package and will include both the 2018 and 2017 comparative 
figures.  At this time last year we had prepared a breakeven budget and at year’s end we had 
a net operating income of ~$273.  More details will be included with the AGM package as 
well as in future newsletter reports.  
  
  
Susan Stuart, 39 – 10 BBLP Treasurer  
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Syd Hughes - Rules & Regulations, BBLP Board of Directors 

Welcome to Summer!  Our beautiful pool is now open on 
weekends and will shortly be open full-time for the summer.  The 
rules and hours are clearly displayed at the pool.  Access to pool 
is through the changing rooms, not the main hall of the Brier.  During Adult swim 
times no children are allowed on the pool deck or on the Brier deck.  Please 
remember that a shower is required by all persons using the pool and that the pool 
attendants are there to ensure compliance with the rules.  Rec tags must be worn 
by all persons using the pool.  Your co-operation will make for an enjoyable time 
for all. 
 
Our compliance and security officers will be paying attention to speeding which 
seems to have become a huge problem in the park.  Remember that the park speed 
limit is 5 mph and that it applies to all motorized vehicles including golf carts.  
Please inform your guests of this speed limit as any speeding violation on the part 
of your guests is charged to your account. 
 
It was also noticed in the past couple of weeks that a guest travel trailer was 
parked in such a way as to block access on the circle road.  All guest trailers, cars, 
etc., must be parked in such a way so as to be completely on the members site and 
not to impede the free flow of traffic on park roads.   
 
If at any time you have questions regarding the rules and regulations of the park 
please address them in writing to the park office and they will be directed to the 
appropriate board member for an answer. 
 
Thanks to everyone who is taking the time to ensure that their sites are kept in tip-
top shape and helping to beautify our park.   
 

Syd Hughes 
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Rhonda Robinson - Recreation and Entertainment, BBLP Board of 
Directors 

Greetings Members 
 
As we swing into our busy season we will be seeking volunteers to assist with 
events.  Volunteers are fundamental to an events success.  We are also seeking 
coordinators for various events.  Please keep in mind that help is readily available to 
all coordinators.  We are always open to member suggestions for a new event.  If 
you have idea’s for a new event and are willing to coordinate, please contact the 

office. 
 
At present I am busy preparing for the upcoming pancake breakfast on June 29th.  Members are 
reminded that all ticket purchases are in US Funds only.  I have an awesome group of volunteers that 
help me with this event but there is always room for more volunteers!  If you are interested in 
participating, please contact the office with your name and e-mail address and I will get back to you. 
 
Parents, please keep in mind that all events do not have to be coordinated through the park.  If you 
would like to organize a spontaneous event like a baseball game or soccer game etc., contact the office 
with a time, place and type of event and an e-mail blast can be sent out to all members.  Please keep in 
mind that parent participation will be expected. 
 
A resounding thank you goes out to our coordinators and volunteers for the Easter egg hunt, Bingo 
and Caesar Sunday.  
 
This is your park.  Please help make it a fun and safe place to be for members and their guests.  
 
Rhonda Robinson 
Entertainment Director 

Dave McRae - Public Relations & Communications, 
BBLP Board of Directors 

Kids are everywhere…  

It is great to see our kids enjoying our Park, along with the freedom it affords 
them and all the amenities our Park offers for our members and their children. 

Please watch out for our kids.  
They’re everywhere and kids don’t always have the best judgment or awareness of what’s going 
on around them.  
You should be hyper-aware and watchful when it comes to kids in our Park.  
 
Speeding is a major issue in our Park.  
The speed limits in our Park were established many years ago for very sound reasons. The 
posted speed limit is for all vehicles; cars, trucks, golf carts, bikes, etc… 
 
Watch your speed (5 miles an hour) and be extra careful around areas where kids hang out and 
travel. We do not want to ever have one of our children injured by a vehicle in our Park. 
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If you are backing up, either at your site or some other area of our Park, please use your car’s 
rear-view camera (if so equipped) and maybe even take a walk around your car before backing 
up just to be sure.  
 

Be careful going around corners in our neighborhoods, in case a kid comes darting out of a yard, 
and be watchful of lines of parked cars were kids may suddenly appear. 
 

Safety on our Roadways 
Child safety near traffic can be affected by a few major players: drivers, parents and 
grandparents.  
 

For their part, young children have not yet developed the necessary cognitive skills (depth 
perception, judging speed of oncoming cars, distance, etc.) to safely assess the dangers of the 
road. 
 

As a driver, be aware of your surroundings, child safety and our traffic rules.  
 

Young children may be more difficult to see, and may run or ride bicycles quickly out of hidden 
driveways. 
 

Parents and grandparents can play a crucial role in child safety on our roads. Not only can 
parents and grandparents keep in mind all the same driver issues above, but they can play an 
active role in teaching their kids and grandkids the dangers and risks of our roadways as well. 
Keeping your kids playing away from traffic areas and/or in plain view of any drivers that may 
pass by is an important step. 
 

It is a fact; Kids are usually outside playing in our neighborhoods.  
If you’re driving, you are largely responsible for their safety. A child doesn’t have a chance 
against a 3,000-pound (or heavier) vehicle in the street, a parking lot or your own driveway. 
  
Members and their guests should expect more foot and bike traffic in our neighborhoods as our 
children look to take advantage of the warm weather and longer daylight hours. Summer is also 
a time that less-experienced teen drivers are driving golf carts in our Park (as a reminder; all 
operators of golf carts must hold a valid driver’s licence).  
 

Less experienced drivers are often more easily distracted by passengers or technology or 
simply confused by traffic due to their inexperience. Please remember that a golf cart can cause 
just as significant injuries to pedestrians as would cars, trucks and even bikes. 
 

Adults, teens and children tend to treat our roads here in BBLP as just another part of our Park 
and not as potentially dangerous road ways. 
 

Enjoy all that our Park offers and please always keep in mind the safety of our children who are 
walking, riding and playing in all areas of our Park. 
 

Members please (please) obey our speed limit of (maximum) 5 miles per hour and please 
reinforce with your guests the importance of all our rules and regulations. 
 

Have a great summer in our Park.  
 

Dave McRae, Communications 
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Don Brown - General Manager, Birch Bay Leisure Park 

Hello everybody. Summer is almost here and we’re looking 
forward to another great summer season at Leisure Park.  
 
Early season cleanup has seen a lot of debris being left at our 

Bathhouse Brush Bins. I would like to thank everyone who remembered to bag 
and bundle their debris for easy pickup. Also, please remember that the Brush 
Bins are for green waste only. Dumpsters are available at all of the Bath Houses 
for household garbage. 
 
For Members who need to dispose of larger loads or items, Maintenance Yard 
(Dump) permits are available at the administration office. Stop in or contact the 
office for further details. 
 
Also, there is no disposing of any paints, stains, solvents, anti-freeze or any other 
harmful chemicals into any of the Park’s dumpsters or at the Maintenance Yard. 
These items can be taken to the disposal center located at 4297 Birch Bay Lynden 
Rd. This depot is only open on Sundays from 9 AM – 5 PM, so please plan 
accordingly. 
 
When using the Park’s Maintenance Yard, keep an eye out for the new 
informative signage identifying the different containers. Aluminum and steel 
recycling is separate from the household garbage dumpster. All wood debris 
(steps, decks, fencing, etc.) should be placed into the household garbage 
dumpster. Please do not leave any items on the ground. 
 
I, along with all of the Park staff, thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Some other news, a new security working group has come together for the benefit 
of the Park. This group will be looking at new ways to improve Park safety and 
help update and implement new Park security standards. If anyone has any ideas 
or comments related to Park safety and security, please submit them in writing to 
the administration office. 
 
Remember to be safe and have fun this summer! 
 
Don Brown - General Manager, Birch Bay Leisure Park 
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A note from the Nominating Committee 
 
 

At our September 1, 2019 Annual General Meeting, members will be asked to elect four (4) 
directors to serve on the Board of Directors 
 
Recognizing the importance of recruiting members having the needed skills, knowledge and 
experience relative to specific Board portfolios (finance, maintenance, human resources, etc), 
we have started the search for potential directors early this season.  We encourage members 
to consider serving on our Board. 
 
Members of the Nominating Committee will attend regularly scheduled events during the 
season looking for potential director candidates to stand for election in September.  Members 
are encouraged to ask questions and learn what is involved to serve as one of our directors. 
 
BBLP bylaws provide for a nomination process and nomination form. The mandate of the 
Nominating Committee is to identify at least one candidate for each vacancy.  Ideally, we 
strive to have more than four nominees so that the members may exercise their right to elect 
directors.   Additional information regarding the nominating process will follow in future 
Newsletters and will be posted on community bulletin boards. 
 
Members of the Nominating Committee may not run for a director position and must be 
remain nonpartisan. 
 

Jan Faulkner, Chair 
Site 47-07 

Remember to attend this year’s Annual General Meeting on 
September 1st, 2019 to vote for next year’s Board of Directors. 
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Board Committees 2018/2019 
 
For convenience of members, below is a list of the standing committees and members 
serving on the committees. 
 

(a) Appeals Committee. Director Richard Shore. Coleen Hunter, John Unsworth and 
Jim Miller. 

(b) Bylaws Committee. Director Syd Hughes. Rick Lightheart. 
(c) Entertainment Committee. Director Rhonda Robinson. Wes & Carol Gmur, 

Joanne Glasstetter, Janet Hastings, Roslynn McRae, Jen Tindale, Joanne Ste 
Croix, and Daryl Vyse.  

(d) Finance Committee. Director Susan Stuart. Don Brown, Ken Forcier, Bill 
Symons, Don Hincks and Rick Lightheart. 

(e) Human Resources and Compensation Committee. Director Richard Shore. Susan 
Stuart, Don Brown, Ana Lopez and Jim Miller. 

(f) Long Range Planning. Director Bill Grant. Don Brown, Doug Hunter, Michael 
Trites, Tom Collins. 

(g) Communications/Public Relations. Director Dave McRae and Jennifer 
Timmreck. 
(h) Nominating Committee. Jan Faulkner. 
(i) Rules and Regulations. Director Syd Hughes. Mike Murrell and Diane Smith.  

Birch Bay Leisure Park Members are invited to join our network of  Park Volunteers. 

Whether you’re an experienced volunteer, or if  you’ve just been thinking about getting 

involved, now is a great time to come out and participate! 

 

Summer events at Leisure Park are all assembled and ran by our very own Park Members. 

Bingo Nights, Dances at the Elm, Kid’s Day at the Pool, and even our yearly visit from 

Santa, are all coordinated by our very own Members. 

 

Volunteering is a great way to meet new neighbors and make new 

friends in the community. It is also a great way to help support 

our Park. 

 

Signing up to volunteer is easy! Contact the Park’s 

Administration Office, in person, by phone or by email, and let 

them know that you’d like to become a Leisure Park Volunteer. 

No experience necessary. Volunteer today! 
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATION CENTER 
 

 

Propane Tanks 

We fill your small propane tank 

at the Admin Center. Located 

between the recycling bins and 

the dirt is the propane filling 

station. Tanks left on the 

“EMPTY” side by 4:00 PM will 

be ready for pick up by 4:30 PM 

and placed on the “FULL” side. 

Please be sure that your tank is 

clearly marked with your site 

number and last name for easy 

identification. 

 

Topsoil & Gravel 

We offer 4-way topsoil, crushed 

limestone or chipped rock for 

purchase at the Administration 

Office. You may purchase these 

commodities by 5 gallon bucket or 

wheelbarrow full (you fill). We 

keep a limited supply of these 

materials on hand, so if you need 

more than a yard or two we will 

be happy to put you in touch with 

a wholesale supplier. 

 

Brush Bins 

Each bath house has a fenced area 

for small loads of yard waste 

ONLY.  All yard waste should be 

bagged or bundled for easy 

removal by park staff. Compost 

bags are available at the office, 

five for $2.00. 

 

Garbage 

Please place bagged household 

garbage in the dumpsters located 

at the bath houses and at the 

front of the park. To dispose of 

larger items (carpet, mattresses,  

 

 

 

furniture, etc.) stop by the office 

to purchase a $20 dump permit.  

 

Recycling 

Please recycle. Aluminum cans 

(preferably crushed) go in the 

recycling shed. Newspapers, 

mixed paper, cans and jars go in 

bins in front of the shed at the 

front. Please flatten plastic jugs. 

Cardboard goes in the bin inside 

the recycling shed at the front. 

Please flatten. Additional recycling 

locations are: Bathhouse #3, #4, 

#5, #6, #7, #8, #9, #10 – Brier 

Center and Elm Center. Further 

details about recycling are 

available at the Administration 

Office. 

 

Laundry 

Bathhouses 3, 4, 8, & 9 have coin 

operated washers and dryers. 

($2.00 US to wash and $2.00 US to 

dry) Machines take U.S. 

QUARTERS ONLY. 

 

Utilities 

We respond to your water, power 

and sewer problems. If it’s a park 

problem we fix it. If not, we can 

point you towards a solution. 

Please be aware of the delicate 

disposition of our sewer system. 

Sewage is pumped out of the park 

and our pumps choke on the 

smallest of things; a dish rag, that 

messy diaper (even a supposedly 

disposable diaper), a potted plant 

with its roots, a knife, etc. When 

these things reach the pump, it 

plugs. We then have to hire a 

contractor to go down into the  

 

 

sewer tank to make repairs, 

costing the park time and money. 

 

Compressed Air 

Outside the Maintenance Shop 

door we provide compressed air 

for your tires. 

 

Construction / Maintenance 

Permits 

All construction requires a permit. 

Permit applications are available 

at the Administration Center and 

only take a moment to fill out. 

Office staff are also on hand to 

assist with the process.  

  

Mail & Parcels 

Please stop by the Administration 

Center to pick up your mail and 

parcels to make room for more. 

 

Volunteers 

Birch Bay Leisure Park is always 

looking for volunteers to help out 

with our Park events. If you are 

interested in lending a hand, come 

by the Office and sign up! 

 

The Administration Office would 

like to remind everyone to please 

check on your account balance the 

next time you are at the office. 

Be safe. Have fun. Be kind to each 

other.  

BBLP Administration 

Don Brown 

Shelly Pettit 

Jennifer Timmreck 

Betty Troup 

 

FROM THE ADMINISTRATION CENTER 
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SUDOKU ANSWERS 

IN BACK 

GIGGLES AND GROANERS 
What do you call a happy cowboy? 
A jolly rancher. 

Why did the mushroom get invited to the party? 
He was a fungi. 

Why do seagulls fly over the sea? 
Because if they flew over the bay they would be called bagels. 

What kind of dog doesn’t bark? 
A hush puppy. 

Why did the banana go to the doctor? 
He wasn’t peeling well. 

What’s a mummy’s favorite food? 
Wraps. 
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KIDS DAY AT THE POOL is still seeking 

volunteers to help hand out ribbons, prizes, 

ice cream, etc.! Please contact the Birch Bay 

Leisure Park administration office if you 

would like to help! Thank you! 

Saturday 

JULY 27TH! 

12:30 PM 

KIDS DAY AT 

THE    

OPEN TO ALL KIDS AGE 1 - 12 
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VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
 
 

Birch Bay Leisure Park is on the look out for a 
Member Volunteer to take on the compilation of 
the BBLP Summer Newsletter and become our 

new Newsletter Editor. 
 

Our Newsletter is assembled with Microsoft 
Publisher, using Excel, Word and PDF 

documents. Volunteer applicants must also be 
comfortable with JPG, GIF and PNG files and 

have reliable email service. The Newsletter 
editor must be able to meet deadlines and will be 

expected to work closely with Administration 
Staff and Park Board Members. 

 
If you are interested in becoming Leisure Park’s 

newest Newsletter Editor, please contact the 
Administration Office for further details. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
FLAG PROTOCOL 

 

In the United States, visitors from Canada 
are permitted to fly the Canadian flag if the 
following criteria are met: 
 

1. If flown on one staff or pole, the U.S. 
flag must be above the Canadian flag, 

2. No other flag or pennant should be 
placed above or, if on the same level, 
to the right of the flag of the United 
States of America, 

3. The U.S. flag must be as large as, or 
larger than the Canadian flag, 

4. All flags must be kept in good repair. 
 

Please respect the above standards. 
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Portal Way Farm and Garden 

6100 Portal Way, Ferndale (360) 384-3688 

Need Something for your Yard?  We have Annuals, 
Perennials, Potted Roses, Shrubs, Hanging Baskets, and 
Color Pots. 

Fertilizers - Lawn Care - Rose and Flower Care - Pest Care 

and so much more. 

Father's Day June 16th - Take advantage of June in-store 
specials - Men’s Shirts and Tee Shirts 20% off 

Adirondack Chairs $17.99 + tax 

Traeger Grills - Pellets - Spices and Rubs 

     Grilling Tools and Aprons 

 

 

Furniture Sale 

American Legion Post 86             
4580 Legion Drive   
Blaine (360) 371-7311 
 
   

Open 1st and 3rd Saturdays from 11A.M. to 4 P.M. 

or by appointment Bill Horat (360) 366-3392 or (360) 961-3043 

*Sofas *Matching Easy Chairs *48" Round Tables *Kitchen Chairs 
*Dining Table - with Chairs *End Tables *Coffee Tables 
*Entertainment Center/Dresser *Short Entertainment Center *Some 
Box Springs and Mattresses *Picnic Tables (available at the legion and 
at Portal Way Farm And Garden) *Lamps *Pictures and Mirrors    

All Proceeds from Furniture Sales Support American Legion Post 86. 

All Canadian Legion Members (21 yrs, and older) are welcome at 
American Legion Post 86.  For upcoming Events call (360)371-7311 

   Find us at www.blaineamericanlegionpost86.com 
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Sudoku Solutions 
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If you need to replace lost or 
broken Rec Tags, contact the Birch 
Bay Leisure Park Administration 

Office for assistance. Replacement 
tags are $10 USD each. 
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